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Mid-Year Report 2019
GOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS ACTION COMMIITTEE
March 15, 2019
· Work Group Name- Government Relations Action Committee
· Chair Name and E-Mail Address:  Diana M. Bailey     dibailey@comcast.net   443-996-1788

· Co-Chair Name and E-Mail Address –Mike Marlowe  michaeljmarlowe@gmail.com
· Jason Ortega, LOBBYIT      jortega@lobbyit.com
Committee Members:  Rebecca Dedmond, Niel Carey, Natalie Kauffman, Cynthia McDuffie, Michael Cichowicz, Rahsaan Bartet, Raza     Additionally, we have approximately 50 on our GR mailing list of CDA reps and interested members.

Activities to Date  
· DB talked at length to CA GR Committee chair re defining their priorities, what their members need as they develop their CA CCDA Legislative plan.  They will follow-up in April, 2019.
· LobbyIt’s focus over the last several months has been on finding ways to insert credentialing language and funding into upcoming legislation. Higher education and workforce development are both hot topics on the Hill and Jason is trying to find the best way, with our limited resources, to build champions on the Hill that can buy into our message and push for inclusion in legislation. We’ve been working collaboratively with other committees within the NCDA organization, to leverage their expertise and experience to build the most compelling case possible for our message.
· Rebecca reported to the Coalition for Career Development (William Symonds and Leo Reddy, co-founders) that the NCDA Government Relations Committee continues to work with USDOL on career initiatives. 
· Mike Marlowe continues to work with DOL to schedule a NCDA/DOL webinar. Currently DOL staff are working on a project that will hopefully be completed in April.  Mike will stay in contact for updates.

· Committee recommended the Nomination of Sen. Kaine/ VA.   To date, that nomination has not been confirmed by the Awards Committee.  At that time, DB will reach out to the Sen. Office and determine how/when to best present the award.  GR Committee will determine who will accept on his behalf during the NCDA conference.

· The GR committee has also been working with the International Student co- chairs and Kathy Evans to finalize the template structuring process for NCDA advocacy efforts.
· Projected Plan through fiscal year end (September 30th)
· During the conference, Jason Ortega, Lobby IT will meet with the BD, LA, First Timers, GR Sessions; state CDA leadership and at the general sessions to describe our legislative agenda and next steps.
· GR committee has reached out to ACA directly to potentially increase our GR linkages.   Two staff members attended our GR call in February and a follow-up meeting will be in DC on April 9th with our lobbyist, Jason Ortega and ACA Rich Yep.
· GR representatives may attend the press release session re the Career Readiness for ALL  White Paper.  Additionally, Sen. Kaine has been accepted as the recipient of the GR Legislative award and will be attending that session.  DB will connect with NCDA leadership to determine if that award can also be announced at that time.  

· GR Committee needs to select a new co-Chairperson upon the retirement of Mike Marlowe at the end of this term in Sept.

· Continue to provide information and resources to members and state CDA’s.
